
Recommendations for changes for Club By-Laws and expectations from the Policy / 
Handbook Committee Meeting from August 15, 2006: 
 

1) 4-H clubs would be required to have a minimum of 8 meetings per year 

2) 4-H members would be required to attend a minimum of 4 general meetings per 
year 

3) 4-H Project leaders would be required to have a minimum of 4 project meetings 
per year. 

4) 4-H members would be required to attend a minimum of 2 project meetings per 
year 

5) College students would be excluded for the above requirements, however it would 
be highly recommended to attend as many as they can of the project meetings and 
general meetings 

6) Since 4-H clubs should be doing community service would require each club to 
submit by July 1st a listing of Community Services listing the number of 
participants, with number of hours at each event.   

7) To monitor the club general meetings the Handbook – Policy committee would 
monitor the Family Focus and if the club minutes are not listed for 2 months 
would contact the General Leader to follow up.   

8) For items # 6 and #7 – if by July 1st the community service listing is not received 
and/or 8 club minutes are not listed in the Family Focus – the club would not be 
in good standing and the entire club would not be allowed to show at local fairs. 


